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LICENSING APPLICATION – LICENSING ACT 2003  

Premises: White Hart Inn, 274 Main Road, Hawkwell, SS5 4JT 

9 	REPRESENTATIONS 

9.1 	 The eight representations that were received in respect of this application 
appear to have been made as a result of an event that was held, under a 
Temporary Event Notice, in the garden of the premises on the evening of 4 
July 2009 when a live band was performing. 

9.2 	 On the evening of 19 July 2009 a further event, under a Temporary Event 
Notice, was held in the garden of the premises with a live band playing. This, 
together with a letter that was circulated to houses in the area by the White 
Hart Lane Residents Group, was the cause of further letters of representation. 

9.3 	 Regulation 22 of the Licensing Act 2003 (Premises Licence and Club 
Premises Certificate) Regulations 2005 provides that to be a relevant 
representation, the representation must be received within a period of 28 
consecutive days starting on the day after the day on which the application 
was given to the licensing authority. 

9.4 	 In this case the representation period ended on 10 July 2009. 

9.5 	 However, a 2007 House of Lords appeal judgement, ‘Belfast City v Miss 
Behavin’, states that where relevant representations have been received 
within the relevant period the licensing authority should give consideration to 
late representations that were relevant to the application and the decision. 
Therefore these late representations can be considered by the committee. 

9.6 	 A representation has now been received from one Responsible Authority, the 
Environmental Protection Unit, objecting on the grounds of public nuisance. 

9.7 	 Thirteen further representations have now been received from interested 
parties on the grounds of public nuisance. 

9.8 	 Copies of all these representations are shown at Appendix E with an updated 
map of the area at Appendix F (Note: appendices have been attached for 
Members of the Sub-Committee only). 
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For further information please contact Peter Nellies on:-

Tel:- 01702 318058 
E-mail:- licensing@rochford.gov.uk 

If you would like this report in large print, braille or another language please contact 
01702 546366. 
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